
 

 

MINUTES 
Community District Education Council 30 

Virtual Business Meeting  
May 11, 2021 

 
The May Virtual Business Meeting of Community District Education Council 30 was held on Tuesday, 
May 11, 2021, via the Zoom platform. 
 

Robert Cruz, Co-President, called the Business Meeting to order at 8:23 PM. 
 
 

Roll Call 
Shannon Lee, Secretary, conducted roll call for the Business Meeting. 
  
  

Present:    
 Deborah Alexander 
 Roberto Cruz  
 Jonathan Greenberg 
 Ka-Trina Harris    
 Fatima Lakrafli  
 Shannon Lee  
 Amina Maiza  
 Dani Marr  
 Nuala O’Doherty 
 Chuck Park 
 Scott Sharinn  
 Preeti Minhas 
 
 
Reading and Approval of Minutes  
Nuala O’Doherty made a motion to dispense with the reading of the April 6, 2021 Calendar and Business 
Meetings minutes and accept them as presented. Chuck Park seconded the motion. A show of hands 
vote was conducted. All in favor. 
 
 
The Administrative Assistant reported that the District 30 Family Fun Nights have been highly successful, 
especially the Chess and Aquarium. Ms. Cohen asked the Council to approve using the remaining funds 
to offer two more Chess events and one additional Aquarium event. Ms. Alexander made a motion to use 
the funds for the additional events. Ms. Maiza seconded. All in favor. The motion passed. 
 
 
Deborah Alexander spoke about the process previously used for the Superintendent’s Evaluation. Ms. 
Alexander will send the draft to the members. Members can comment online or at the June 8th meeting. 
The Council will finalize the evaluation in Executive Session at the June meeting. 
 
 
Nuala O’Doherty reported that she was impressed with the new voting for Community Education 
Councils. Ms. O’Doherty requested that schools in Jackson Heights start later, allowing them to take 
advantage of the closed streets to walk to school. The streets close at 8:00 AM. Dr. Composto asked her 
to put something in writing. Ms. Alexander suggested a resolution. 
 
 
Amina Maiza spoke about the lack of communication at LaGuardia College. Dr. Composto suggested 
reaching out to the teacher during a Zoom class. 
 



 

 

The next meeting is on June 8, 2021 
 
 
Adjournment 
 
There being no further business, Ka-Trina Harris made a motion to adjourn. Amina Maiza seconded. All 
in favor.  The motion was passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 8:43 PM. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 

Shannon Lee 

 
Shannon Lee 
Secretary 
 
The recording of this meeting is available on the Council’s website cec30.org 
 


